Mr. W. B. Kintigh, Superintendent of Schools, Olathe, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

I will be happy to be with you on Wednesday, February 21, at 12 noon and speak on the subject, "Looking Ahead in Rotary", or some allied subject.

I believe that you said you might plan on having someone drive over for me. That seems as if it would waste a lot of gasoline and would necessitate two trips. I have a whopping big Buick, and it would cost 6% a mile each way for me to drive my car, so any way you work it out will be highly agreeable with me. But let me know at your convenience.

Rotarily yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH